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Specification of the payload in the granting of type approvals 
 
 
Question or problem: 
 
Wit the introduction of the new vehicle documents in accordance with EC Directive 1999/37/EC, 
it is no longer required for the payload to be indicated in the registration certificate part I and 
part II, as well as in the data confirmation.  
The question therefore arises whether it is still necessary to indicate the payload for the granting 
of type approvals in the type information document.  
 
 
Solution: 
 
Indicating the payload of the vehicles in the type information document is very labor intensive, in 
particular if there is a multitude of different equipment. As the indication of payload is no longer 
required for the new vehicle documents, this information can be simply eliminated for vehicles 
receiving a type approval or an extension thereof after 01 October 2005. In section 2.2.5. of 
MGT-05-04, the words “keine Angaben” (not applicable) can be entered for all vehicle types.  
 
It is planned to have MGT-05-04 amended accordingly. 
 
 
Flensburg, 09 September 2005 
412-090 
Reimer Speck 
 
 


